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Newsletter  No. 12 
2 August  2017

Vision Focus : 

Decision Makers  

We make cool choices and   

are positive in our thinking  

 

Welcome  
I would like to welcome the following children and 

their families to our wonderful school: David Dong, 

Claire Lu, Aaliyah Kneebone, Raymond Li, Victor Jha, 

Lucas Jian, Cindy Li, Bella Cui, Daniel Li, Leo L i, Jack 

Maffey, Angela Ji, Vivian Wu, Zoey van As, Floria Gao, 

Johnny Tian, Barry Xu, Keddy Gong, Jade Zou, Alex 

Wang, Claire Mao, Binhe Dong , Yeram and Haram 

Song.  

 

 

Upcoming events  

 

 4 August  Assembly Rm 7 1:35 -1:55pm & 

Rm 18 2:10-2:40pm  

 

 10 August  Rippa Rugby tournament   

 11 August  Super Cluster Winter Sports Day 

at Kristin for Year 5 & 6  

 

 10 August  Prepare for Learning and 

Success ð Parent Information 

Evening in the library 7 -8pm  

 

 16 August  ESOL Parent Meeting in the 

library 1:30 -2:30pm  

 

 Upcoming events are also on our calendar on 

our website:  oteha.school.nz  

 

Book Fair  

Thank you to everybody who support ed  the 

Scholastic Book Fair.  We raised $ 2,450, which  will go 

to wards buying  brand new books for the library . 

 

Prepare for Learning Success 

at Oteha Valley School and 

Beyond  

Parent information Evening  

How important is it that your children;  

¶ have a positive mindset?  

¶ know how to persevere when things get 

hard?  

¶ have  the skills to be resilient when faced with 

challenges in the classroom and the 

playground?  

¶ develop social skills that enable them to 

collaborate cooperatively with others?  

¶ learn how to learn?  

¶ Learn how to self -manage in all different 

situations?  

¶ know  how to ask the right questions to get 

the right information?  

¶ become life -long learners?  

We are pleased to invite all parents to an evening to 

explain how your children are learning these things at 

Oteha Valley School.  

When:   Thursday August 10, 7.00 ð 8.00 pm  

Where: The library  

Put it in your diaries now ð you wonõt want to miss this! 

 Please indicate if you will be coming by emailing 

enquiries@oteha.school.nz  

We look forward to seeing you there.  

 

mailto:enquiries@oteha.school.nz
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ESOL Parent Meeting  

We would like to invite you to our Term 3 2017 ESOL 

parents meeting.    

When?  1:30pm ð 2:30pm Wednesday 16 th August  

Where?  Room 21 (ESOL room) for Korean and English  

School Library for Mandarin  

Sign in at the school office please.  

What?  Informati on about connecting with the school 

and use of SeeSaw to support your childõs learning at 

home.  

Please e -mail to hsiny@oteha.school.nz  if you are 

attending before Monday 14 August before 12pm  

 

Mrs Yang, Mrs Kuan , Mrs Kim, Mrs Olsen 

  

ESOLḲ  

￼Ḳ ι 

ἅ ỳ ӑֹἅ 2017ẉ￼ ѕ ῼ￼ESOLḲ  

ӌ ό8ῴ16ῄ ѕїᴀ1 30 2 30 

ӌ ό 21 ᾨḯεESOLḯζ זּ ᾰ ᾰ  

Ҩѧᾰ  

Ӿᶈ › ԇḯ ᵄ ֹ  

ӌ҅ό ῭ῶᾦꞌ￼ ›ὶ ҨᴣḅӍᶈḲ Ӕּז

SeeSaw ― ḚḒ￼ ῄ  

ᶈ8ῴ14 ῐῼ ѧᴀ12 ѳׁḷ Ḓ ҭ

hsiny@oteha.school.nz   

ₒ  

 

2017 ESOL Ṩᶛ ╥ 

 ṨᶛѶө, 

↕ᵙѤ ⁴ױṪ╙ 2017Ц 3 ESOL  Ṩᶛ ╥⁄ 

ҍ ̆▫ ѱѻ 

  

†♫?     8∩16▀ ὡ⅝▀ ₡  1ᾎ30Ṫ -2ᾎ 30Ṫ 

„ӭἉ?  ᴸ21 (ESOL room) - ̰‡/ ₅‡ 

 ᵙ- ᵣѻᵛױẄ╪ג            

            ̪ ₡ ᾅ⁄ ᶀ♇ Ợ╬  .⅝Ἕל 

ᶱ ╖?  ̪₮ ἵ ὡ ▓Ѥ ♬Ṓ₮  Seesaw ᴛ͎ע 

Ợ↔╙  ʺ♬⁄Ἄ ▫Фө╥ ᾋ╙ ҵ₮לѤ Ḣḹ⁄ 

ҍ ⁴ ῼᴎ ӥᵙ̆▫ ѱѻ. 

╥⁄  Ἅ ̆▫ ᾎᶔ hsiny@oteha.school.nz ᴛ 

8∩ 14▀ ∩⅝▀ ₡  12ᾎּͥת ╪ᶉ▀ᴛ ῼᴎ  לᾎ͙ 

ḕחѱѻ . 

  

ˁỢ ѱѻ  

 Mrs Yang, Mrs Kuan, Mrs Kim, Mrs Olsen  

 

Walking School Bus Poster 

Competition  

In Term 2 a poster competition was held to promote 

the Walking School Bus. Many students participated in 

the competition that  was judged by Mrs Swan and 

Sally Hogan from Walking School Bus at Auck land 

Transport. Sally was very  strict about the message the 

posters were promoting so after some tough decision 

making ,  we are pleased to announce 3 lucky 

winners.  2 Junior prize winners were chosen as there 

were a lot of junior entries.  

Our congratulations go to:  

¶ Junior:  1st - Cathy Wu 1st  Room 4 Year 3 and 

runner up: Victor Galang Rm 5 Year 2  

¶ Senior: 1st - Mya Missett Room 16 Year 5  

 

These lucky winners took home a bag full of 

Travelwise goodies.  

We continue to encourage all parents to sign up their 

children for the Walkin g School Bus along their street.  

Ponderosa route:  

Starts 33 Ponderosa Dr at 8:15.   Goes along 

Ponderosa Dr, Fernhill Way and Fields Parade.   This 

bus can run in the mornings and in the 

afternoons.   Contact Cora Fan 021 281 1031, 

bvravocora@gmail.com   

Harrowglen route:  

Starts at 31 Harrowglen Dr at 8:10.   Goes along 

Harrowglen Dr, Oteha Valley Rd and Fields 

Parade.   Contact Sara Gow 021 674 303, 

saragow@live.com  

 Please talk  to Collette Newman or Joy Swan or go 

directly to the ôbusõ drivers (details listed above). 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:hsiny@oteha.school.nz
mailto:hsiny@oteha.school.nz
mailto:hsiny@oteha.school.nz
mailto:bvravocora@gmail.com
mailto:saragow@live.com
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Project PJõs Mufti Day 

Thank you to everyone wh o helped fundraise for the 

Rangati ra Ward at Waitakere Hospital.  We raised  

$710.  The ward was delighted to receive all our 

amazing quality warm pyjamas and  clothing.  We 

went shopping with the money raised along with the 

play specialist from the ward.  Over $700 worth of 

games and  toys were purchased for the ward.  They 

have nev er had a charity project like this for the ward 

before and were so delighted to have been the 

recipient of our generosity.  Well done Oteha Valley 

School, you did something wonderful .  

Georgina Dew ð BOT Deputy Chair  

Junior Mathex Placings  

Last term we sent two teams to compete in the Junior 

Mathex Competition held at Northcross Intermediate.   

Team 1: Ishika Sharma , Jack Newman , Eric Chung ,  

Reese Donald  

Team 2 :  Billie East, Eileena Bao , Orlando Quiding , 

Cameron Liefting  

 

Congratulations to team 2 who came 4 th equal .   

Here is a sample of some of the questions that were 

asked.  

1. If each tree has one trunk and from each 

trunk grow 8 branches, and from each 

branch grow 5 twigs, and from each twig 

grow 7 shoots, and from each sh oot grow 4 

leaves, how many leaves would there be on 

9 trees?  

    
2. Mrs Doherty was preparing for a party. She 

made 4 litres of orange juice and 9 litres of 

lemon -lime juice for the class. One litre of 

juice will serve 6 students at the party. How 

many students will Mrs Doherty's juice  serve?  

  

Teams had to answer questions and then send a 

runner to a judge to check. If they had the correct 

answer they were given a new question to work on. 

You can see that there needed to be strategies 

agreed to by team  members; when to pass, and how 

long to spend on each question.  

To  see how good your maths is check the answers at 

the bottom of the newsletter.  

 

 

Fire Evacuation  

As you will know we had a Fire Evacuation last week 

when smoke from the oven outside the hall set off the 

fire alarms. Despite the rain, the teachers and 

children all knew what to do and evacuated safely.  

Fire Engines arrived but due to the fact that it was 

2.40 p.m.  and cars were already queued up the 

driveway to pick up children, it meant t hat there was 

a long delay before the fire engines could come up 

the drive.  O nce the firemen checked it was safe to 

return, the fire engine could not get out of the 

driveway  due to several cars parked inconsiderately 

and one stopped not even in a designat ed carpark, 

with no -one inside. This could have had serious 

consequences for the safety of your children as well 

as other members of the public, as the engine was 

late getting to its next call out.  

Please ensure that you park and drive considerately, 

and o nly park in designated carparks - do not park in 

the space between the carparks on the right of the 

driveway or on any grass areas.  

 

Cultural Extravaganza  

 

This term all classes will be preparing an item or 

working on an activity that celebrates one of the 

many cultures in our school. Our school community is 

very diverse and we love and embrace this diversity.  

You will be invited to see dances, artwork, games, 

raps and songs from one of the many cultures we 

have in our school.  

We are calling this our Cultur al Extravaganza and it 

will be on Thursday 21st September from 10.00 a.m. ð 

2.30 p.m.  

More details will be sent home closer to the time, 

including times of each class performance or activity.  

Our Kapa Haka will also perform on the day.  

Put this date in your diary/phone/calendar now!  
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Netball Posts  

We have many children who play netball for our 

school, and they train regularly on our courts. We 

purchased two new netball posts this year to help our 

teams practice and be competitive when they play.  

Unfortunately people swinging off them or climbing 

up on them are continually bending the hoops on the 

posts. This happens out of school hours, either after 

school when teachers are gone, or in the weekends.  

We would like your help to prevent this happening; i f 

you see anyone swinging on the hoops or climbing up 

the posts please tell them to get down, as we canõt 

afford to keep replacing them.  

 

Thanks for your support.  

 

Assembly Format  

We have made some changes to our assembly 

format for the remainder of the year. Mrs Prangley has 

trained up some of our Year 5 and 6 children to be 

Assembly MCs. Year 5s will MC the Year 1/2 

assemblies and Year 6s will MC the Year 3 -6 

assemblies.  

One class will present an item at each assembly, but 

wonõt introduce speakers etc. We have done this to 

allow classes just to focus on the item they are 

presenting.  

This weekõs assembly items will be presented by Room 

7 for the Year 1/2 assembly and Room 18 at the Year 

3-6 assembly.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations  

Ave Giles in Room 5 , who pa rticipated in the finals of 

the NZ Junior Chef competition ôKiwi Kids Can Cookõ 

last weekend  and came second .  Ava has been 

learning to cook after school through SKIDS with their 

FoodStorm cooking programme, and from there Ava 

was entered into the competition to represent Oteha 

Valley  School . 

Well done Ava!  

Here is her second dish she prepared for the final ð a 

Sago Dessert.  

 

 

Mathex Answers:  10080 leaves,  78 students  

 

 

 

Rose Neal  

Principal  
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Community Notices  
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